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I graduated from Sheffield University in 1993, with a Construction degree 
and worked in the civil engineering industry in the UK until 2003. 

I departed the UK in my trusty Land Rover called Hugo and drove overland to 
NZ, arriving here just in time for Christmas 2003. 

Upon arrival I had a number of interviews with the likes of Fulton Hogan and 
McConnell Dowell, an offer from Fletcher Construction was the most 
attractive – I still work for Fletchers now, some 22 years later. 

I have been based in the Waikato since 2015, when I relocated to run the Brian Perry Civil Hamilton branch.  I am still 
in this role, albeit with a larger footprint these days – which also covers Taranaki, BoP, Gisborne and Hawkes Bay. In 
this time, I have also become a Chartered Member of Engineering New Zealand. 

I joined the CCNZ Waikato Branch Executive Committee almost immediately upon arriving in the Waikato, wanting to 
be able to connect with other members and do my bit.  In time I took the Waikato Branch Chair role (2019) and am 
currently in my 6th term.  I have been a staunch supporter of CCNZ over this time, having opened BPC offices in 
Tauranga and more recently Napier – you will see visible support from BPC at the events organised by all of these 
branches.  Additionally, I have been instrumental in the sponsorship of the CCNZ National Conference by BPC for the 
last few years – the highlight being the themed dinner. 

Outside of the construction industry, my volunteer work has seen me be a scout leader for over 15 years and was the 
chairman of the board of trustees at Waikato Waldorf School for 5 years. 

My desire to join the CCNZ National Exec stems from my desire to volunteer and use some of my skills learnt in 32yrs 
in construction for the benefit of the industry and NZ.  I can see opportunities for change, understand the drivers and 
think I can make a positive difference.  I have always learnt a lot from my volunteer work – so see it as a reciprocal 
arrangement in many ways. 

My application is supported by the Fletcher Executive Team and I’d like to thank you for your consideration. 

 

 


